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Mr. Steve V. Vardavas
Environmental, Safety and Health
1210 Massillon Road

Akron, Ohio 44315-0001

Dear Mr. Vardavas:

On March 19, 2009 this writer conducted an inspection of the Akron Airdock. The
purpose of the visit was to familiarize myself with the physical layout of the property.
You represented Lockheed Martin during the inspection. The Akron Airdock when in
operation manufactures airships for the military and government. As this facility does
not generate process or non-process wastewater, storm water is the only regulated
water discharge. The Airdock has recently undergone a multimillion dollar clean-up of
the Airdock building, surrounding area, and storm sewers to remove PCB (Arochlor
1268) contamination. The source of the PCB was the deterioration of the roof and sides
of the Airdock building

We reviewed the outside of the Airdock where you pointed out the work that has been
done to remove PCBs from the Airdock structure as well as the surrounding pavement
and soils. The internal outfalls which appear in the draft NPDES permit, 601, 602, and
603 were noted. Outfalls 601 and 602 combine at a point represented by 603. Outfall
603 eventually discharges to Haley’s Ditch. The outlet of the storm sewer is identified in
the NPDES permit as outfall 002.

| trust that the above is an accurate account of the inspection. If you should have any
guestions, feel free to contact this writer at (330) 963-1136.

Sincerely,

s o K

Philip P. Rhodes
Environmental Specialist ||
Division of Surface Water
PPR/mt
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